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Message from the District Governor

Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos,

We are approaching the end of another Lions year, and from
my perspective, it has been a great one! The year began with a
wonderful 100th
anniversary celebration at
the Lion Clubs
International Centennial
Convention in Chicago. At
that time, our new
~ International President, Dr.
| Naresh Aggerwal,
challenged us to renew our
commitment to service for
this, the first year of our
new century of Lionism.

We in District 14-C
embraced that challenge by
continuing the on-going
service projects in our
clubs, initiating some new
endeavors, working with
other clubs to expand our
service, and engaging in 3 district-wide service projects. As a
district, we provided specialized lenses to help an individual with
macular degeneration; provided relief money and supplies to
individuals in Texas devastated by Hurricane Harvey; and
collected 150 boxes of toys and games for pediatric cancer
patients.

District 14-C can also boast of many other accomplishments
over the past 12 months:
« chartering of a new club in Shrewsbury;
« recruiting nearly 100 new members and increasing the
percentage of women members by 2%;
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* donating over $200,000, including $33,000 in donations to
Lions Clubs International Foundation;

* providing over 26,000 hours of service;

* collecting nearly 40,000 pairs of used eyeglasses for the
eyeglass recycling program; and

* benefiting over 50,000 individuals through our service and
donations.

In short, the Lions of District 14-C have given life to our
motto, “We Serve!” We have remained true to our mission of
serving our communities, meeting humanitarian needs,
encouraging peace, and promoting international understanding.
We have used “The Power of Action” to exemplify “The Power of
We” and “The Power of Service.” It has been an honor to serve as
your Governor this year and watch the Lions of District 14- C
ROAR!

As we end this Lions year, please accept my most sincere and
heart-felt thanks for the kindness, generosity, hospitality and
support you have shared with me throughout my year as your
District Governor. It is my hope that you will extend that same
level of support to District Governor-Elect Lisa Griffie as she
presents her goals and works to achieve them throughout the up-
coming Lions year.

Finally, remember that “We Serve” is more than a motto; it’s
a call to action. It is a call to donate our time, talents, and
resources so our tradition of service can continue and so our
beloved organization can thrive. Thanks, again, for your many
efforts throughout the course of this year and for allowing me to
serve as your District Governor.

Yours in Service,
Dennis Cope

District Governor
dennis.cope@icloud.com

717-357-3142

Club Officer Elections

By now, your officer elections should be
complete. If you have not already done so,
please report next year’s officers via
MyLCI a.s.a.p.
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From District Governor-Elect Lisa

Dear fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos,

It has been an awesome year here in District 14C. During this
past year we have done a great job
getting new members, and have
added one new club to the

district. We had an extraordinary
response to the District Project for
children with pediatric cancer.

It’s an exciting time to be part of
the leadership team for District
14-C. I want to take this opportunity
to thank District Governor Dennis
Cope for his awesome leadership and
inspiration during the past year. I also
look forward to working with our
Vice District Governor team of Steve
Shipman and C.R. Lloyd.

I am looking forward to serving this great district as your
Governor during the coming year. Please review this year’s

District Goals and let me know if there is anything you would like
to see done.

I am finishing up my directory for this year and still have a
few positions open. If you are in Zone 3A, I am still looking to fill
CR’s position of Zone Chair — I ask that anyone in that Zone
who has been president seriously consider stepping up to this role.
The role of Zone Chair is one of the best and rewarding jobs in
the district.

Finally, thank you to all of the clubs who welcomed me to
your meetings as I visited along with DG Dennis this past year,
and for your hospitality and support. To those clubs I was not able
to visit, I look forward to visiting you in the coming year.

Yours in Service,
Lisaw Griffie
District Governor-Elect 14-C

District 14-C Membership Goals Progress Report

7/1/2017 Yearto  Goal for % of Goal

Date 2017-2018 Achieved

Total Membership 1301 1294 1347 96%

Net Membership Growth n/a -7 46 -15%

New Members n/a 96 101 95%

Number and Percentage of 226 -17% | 247 -19% 269 - 20% 66%
Female Members

Dropped Members n/a 103 <101 102%

New Club Branches n/a 0 8 0%

New Lions Clubs n/a 1 2 50%

Membership Goals Progress
Report

Our membership numbers as of May 22nd show some
encouraging improvement over last month’s numbers. While we
are still not showing a net increase, the deficit has been cut from
-14 last month to -7 this month. We have recruited 96 new
members, just 5 members short of our goal of 101 new members.
However, due to the number of drops we need to recruit more new
members than that to end the year with a net increase.

Also, for the first time this year, our percentage of female
members has risen broken the 19% figure. We need just 13
women to join between now and June 30th to meet our goal of
20%. 13 new female members would not only get us to our goal
of 20% female membership, it would also help us achieve net
membership growth for the year.

As was stated in last month’s report, we need not only a
strong push to recruit new members, we must work hard to avoid
any more dropped members. Clearly, you have been working hard
to help your club end the year “+1” for the year and help the
District end the year with a net increase in membership. Please
continue the push, and thank you for your on-going recruitment
efforts.

Membership Campaign Reminder

The District’s Global Membership Team (GMT) has
challenged each of our clubs to end the year with one more
member than they started the year with, as shown in the District
Directory. This goal is
reflected in our campaign
theme, “Plus One for 101,”
meaning each club will
have net membership
growth of at least one
member for the 101st year
of our Lions organization.

+1e4e101

DISTRICY 4G LIS

Every member who
sponsors a new member this year will receive a pin that looks like
the logo pictured here. In addition, every club that meets the “+1”
membership goal will be awarded a banner patch with this same
logo.

District Governor Dennis is looking forward to giving away
all 200 pins that have been purchased for this campaign and
delivering a banner patch to each club!

And note that President Aggarwal has waived the entrance
fee for new members inducted and reported to LCI beween June
7 and 30 of this year!
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Peace Poster Contest and Essay Contest: “Kindness Matters”

Lions of 14-C — Make this be the year to participate in the
Peace Poster Contest with your club. Now is the time to order
your kits for the Peace Poster Contest for 2018-2019!

The peace posters submitted this past year from the Lions
Clubs of 14-C were absolutely incredible. By just looking at the
posters, one could see the amount of research, time, thought, and
creative talent that was invested into each poster. But we need
more clubs to be participating and giving this incredible
opportunity to our youth! Encourage a volunteer from your Lions
Club to offer the opportunity to a classroom of children, a Scout
troop, a baseball team, a Sunday School Class or a Youth Group
to participate in the Peace Poster Contest. Some of our Lions
Clubs and schools have made it a tradition which both groups
look forward to annually.

Kits are just $11.95. What a bargain! Remember one kit
must be purchased for each group your club sponsors. Much

information about the Peace Poster Contest is available on the LC/

website along with information about how to order the Peace
Poster Kit. You can, also, order by calling Club Supplies Sales at
(630)571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. The theme for the 2018-2019
Peace Poster Contest is “Kindness Matters.” Students ages 11, 12,
or 13 on November 15, are eligible to participate. The last date to
order a kit is October 1, 2018.

Lions Clubs around the world are also encouraged to sponsor
students in the Lions International Essay Contest. This essay
contest was created to offer an opportunity for visually impaired
young people to express their feelings about world peace. The
theme of the 2018-2019 International Essay Contest is “Kindness
Matters.” Students ages 11, 12, or 13 on November 15, are
eligible to participate. For the essay contest rules and application
form, click here.

If you would like more information about how to sponsor the
Peace Poster Contest for your club, contact Lion Patti Hullmann,
Jacobus Lions Club, District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For
more information, email me at iullmannt@aol.com, or call
717-428-3659 or 717-324-7646. I can also come to your meeting
and do a presentation about the Peace Poster Contest.

2017-2018 Merit Award Winner: Jaine Gatelli from Brazil. Jaine
is 13 years old and was sponsored by the Sao Miguel do Oeste
Universidade Lions Club. Jaine was one of 24 merit winners. The
theme was, “The Future of Peace.”

Are You Going to the International
Convention?

Each club is entitled to one voting delegate for every 25
members or major fraction thereof.

Club Delegates to the 2018 International Convention can be
assigned by the club president or the club secretary
using MyLCI at any time between January 1, 2018, and
June 27, 2018.

For clubs not using MyLClI, the club president or secretary
had to complete the Club Delegate Form and mail or fax to the
address below by May 1, 2018. For a printable form, copy and
paste the web address below. [contact PDG George if you didn't]

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/Icicon/CNV-
DF.pdf

Member Service Center

Lions Clubs International
300 W. 22nd St. Oak Brook IL USA 60523

Confirmation of the Club Delegate assignment will be
emailed to the Club Delegate. When the email address of the Club
Delegate is not available, the Confirmation will be emailed to the
club officer. A confirmation can also be printed directly from
MyLCI.

Club Delegates will bring the printed Confirmation along
with the delegate’s government-issued photo ID to the
Convention Voting Area.

OR

In an effort to have as many District 14-C delegates voting at
the convention as possible, club presidents or club secretaries
contact me and I can enter your club’s delegates using MyLCI
then print and mail the confirmation to the delegate. I will also
print a copy that I will take along to the convention.

District Staff Administrator,
PDG George Reisinger,
buddyrot@comcast.net
717-266-1923


http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/essay-contest.php
mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/lcicon/CNV-TBL.pdf%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/Login.aspx?l=EN%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/lcicon/CNV-DF.pdf%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
mailto:buddyrot@comcast.net
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/lcicon/CNV-DF.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/lcicon/CNV-DF.pdf
mailto:buddyrot@comcast.net
mailto:buddyrot@comcast.net

UPCOMING LION EVENTS

Date Event Location Contact Information
June 23 Golf Outing Eagle's Crossing C.C. see page 12
June 29-July 3 International Convention Las Vegas click here

July 14 Global Action Team (GAT) Cross Keys Diner 8:45 am All welcome

July 15 Beacon Lodge Lions Appreciation Day Beacon Lodge Reserve the date!
July 24 Banner Exchange To be determined DG Dennis Cope
July 26 Hanover Lions Benefit Golf Tournament Hanover Country Club Reserve the date!
August 3-4 Lions State Council Meeting Red Lion Inn, Harrisburg

August 4 Indoor Yard Sale New Freedom Comm Citr see page 14
August 10 Lions at Harrisburg Senators FNB Field, City Island see page 6
August 11 Global Action Team (GAT) Cross Keys Diner 8:45 am All welcome
August 18 District Cabinet New Oxford Fire Call Save the date!
August 25 Beacon Lodge Golf Outing Mt. Union see page 18
August 26 Picnic at Beacon Lodge Beacon Lodge see page 15
Sept. 15 New Freedom Lions 85th Ann. New Freedom Youth Building reserve the date!
Sept. 20-22 USA/Canada Leadership Forum Columbus, Ohio click here
October 5-7 Bus trip to Leader Dog departs from New Oxford see page 8
October 20 Eye Conservation Seminar Penn State Hershey Med Citr. see page 11

November 17 District Cabinet

York Springs Fire Hall

The Reisingers: Passionate about Vision Awareness

Although Lions provide many services to the community, our
fundamental purpose remains providing programs for eyesight
assistance to those in need. Here in Central Pennsylvania we place
significant emphasis on serving children to detect and correct
vision problems at the earliest ages possible. This month we
profile two of our Lions who readily fulfill the mission of Lionism
to promote and advocate our vision screening and awareness
programs.

PDG George Reisinger and Lion Wanda Reisinger spend
virtually every day promoting vision awareness. PDG George
coordinates youth eye needs with the Northeastern York County
School District and Lion Wanda does the same with Central York
School District. The nurses at any school in these districts have
the Reisingers on their speed dial and know that any eye
examination and eyeglass need of their students will be promptly
met and solved. PDG George and Lion Wanda work tirelessly
every day to help their community.

Before retiring, PDG George worked for Caterpillar and Lion
Wanda owned and operated Slim Time Spas. They met while
playing racquetball and married in 1981. Lion Wanda’s father,
Lion Harry Crump, was a member of the Susquehanna Lions
Club. He “encouraged” George to join, and George did so in
September of 1988, joining Wanda’s brother, Lion Robert Crump,
as a member. PDG George has held every office in the
Susquehanna Lions Club except Treasurer and served as District
Governor in 2009-2010. He is currently the Administrator for
District 14-C and Chairman of the district Long Range Planning
Committee.

Lion Wanda joined the Shiloh Lionesses and served in a
variety of offices including President, and is now a Lion with the
York White Rose Lions Club. Lion Wanda’s commitment to
combating youth vision problems led to her endless advocacy for
the establishment of the district vision screening program, and she
currently serves as one of the vision screening coordinators for
York County.

We encourage every club to consider contacting a member of

the District 14-C vision screening committee to hold vision
screening events. Clubs have had great success holding these
events at preschools and libraries. Other possibilities include
having booths at community days and carnivals.

Contact Lion Wanda for more information on these events at
buddyrot@comcast.net. Each and every club has an opportunity to
be a part of this wonderful program to give a child early detection
and correction of vision problems.

Lionw Michael
and
Liow Theresa Craley

Family and Women’s Specialists

MORE

WOMEN IN LIONS
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International President Honors 3 from District 14-C

Three Lions from District 14-C recently received Medals
from International President Dr. Naresh Aggarwal. The medals
were presented by Dr. Aggerwal in person at the Pennsylvania
Lions State Convention during the International Banquet on
Saturday, May 19, 2018.

——

Receiving Leadership Medals were PDG Shirley Starner and
Zone 2A Chair Dan Brant (above). This award is presented to
Lions who have shown their leadership ability in the service and
membership growth of their club and/or the District. It is the 3rd
highest award in Lionism.

A Presidential Medal, the 2nd highest award in Lionism, was
awarded to PDG Robert Highlands, who passed away earlier this
year. His wife and son received the award on his behalf (below).
This award is presented to Lions who distinguish themselves for
exemplary service that significantly strengthens their community
or our Association.

Congratulations to each of these dedicated Lions for being
recognized by our International President.

DG Dennis Cope congratulates the honorees at the State
Convention. From left, PDG Shirley Starner, Lion Russell
Highlands, Alpheretta (Freddie) Highlands, ZC Dan Brandt, and
DG Dennis.



Lions Club
District 14-C Night
Friday, August 10th, 2018

GAME TIME: 7:00 P.M.
PiCNIC TIME: 6:00-8:00 P.M. GATES OPEN: 6:00 P.M.

PRE-GAME PICNIC:
. $26 per adult GAME-DAY ENTERTAINMENT:
. $16 per child (12 & under) & . Fireworks after the game!
Enjoy a buffet style meal of : @

g

&r

Hamburgers, Hotdogs, BBQ Chicken, $2.00 per ticket will be
baked beans, mac & cheese, Cole Slaw, donated to a Lions Club
chips, cookies, soda and water Charity

Orders must be received by July 20th. Mail form to Ray Rosnick at:
107 S. Walnut St., Mechanicsburg, PA 17055
PLEASE INCLUDE A SELF-ADDRESSED ENVELOPE TO EXPEDITE TICKET REQUESTS
Orders after July 20th can be mailed directly to the Senators at PO Box 15757, Harrisburg, PA 17105

LioNs CLuB DISTRICT 14-C: PLEASE RETURN BY JULY 20TH

Club Name: Phone Number:

Group Leader: E-mail:

Address: City: State:

Zip: Section Preference

Adult Picnic (includes a reserved seat) x $26.00

Child Picnic (includes a reserved seat) x $16.00

Make Checks Payable To:
Lions Club International
District 14-C

Bleacher Seats x $9.00

TOTAL




Welcome to Our New Lions Members

Member Club Sponsor
Charles A. York Jefferson Community David Reed
Shirley C. Dixon Mechanicsburg Ted Cramer
William B. Dixon Mechanicsburg Ted Cramer
Robert L. Ferree Mt. Holly Springs Truman Horner
Carley L. Peterson Mt. Holly Springs Truman Horner
Rebecca Senft New Freedom Thomas Summers
Jackie Summers New Freedom Thomas Summers
Michael Summers New Freedom Thomas Summers
Kelly M. Biscuit Newville Kathy Biscuit
Nancy J. Dyarman Newville Josh Anderson
Diana P. Oiler Newville Kathy Biscuit
Julie A. Stine Newville Daniel Brant
Patricia LaFleur Shrewsbury Area Cent.  Michele Lefler
Brian Swingle York White Rose William Gleaves

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!

In Memory of our Deceased Lion
Member Club
Gordon T. Fuller Gettysburg

Thank You for Your Service!

New Freedom Lions Club 85th Anniversary
Celebration Dinner

Saturday, September 15, 6:30 p.m.
New Freedom Youth Building
Menu and Cost to be determined

Special Keynote Speaker: PIP Clement Kusiak
Lions International President 2004-2005




You’ve asked for it...now here’s your chance to visit the new

Canine Development Center at Leader Dogs for the Blind

District 14-C P\ LEADER DOGS

FEOR T-HE BLIND

Bus Trip to v BOORD0
In Rochester Hills, Michigan
Friday, Oct 5th — Sunday, Oct 7th, 2018

Activities planned for the visit include:
The Lifecycle of a Leader Dog
Client and Leader Dog Demonstration
Canine Development Center Tour
Blindfold Walks

Bus departs from the New Oxford Shopping Center 9 AM on October 5th
There will be one stop along the way with arrival in Michigan planned for approximately 7 PM

Overnight stay will take place at the Hawthorne Suites, Detroit-Troy — payable upon arrival at hotel by guest
Rooms are reserved in a block for District 14-C Lions
King Room with pull out sofa rate and fully equipped kitchen is $79 (plus taxes)

Penthouse Suite (2 floors) 2 King Beds, pull out sofa, 2 baths and fully equipped kitchen is $119.00 (+ taxes)
RSVP’s must be made with hotel by September 1st to ensure room rate and availability.
Reservations can be made by by calling: 248-602-0066
make sure you tell them you are with the Lions and Leader Dog

Bus transportation provided by Elite Coach at the cost of $100.00 per person.

The visit to the Leader Dogs for the Blind faciltiy will take place on Saturday, Oct 6tht". Complimentary Hot
breakfast is included beginning at 7 AM Saturday morning. We will be leaving the hotel around 8:30 AM.
Lunch will be served at the Leader Dogs facility during the day’s activities (a small fee will be charged). Awe
will be departing Leader Dog back to the hotel around 3 PM. Dinner will be on your own this evening. We will
be leaving to come home on Sunday October 7t at 9:00 AM, and we will stop for mid afternoon for something
to eat some place along the route back.

Any questions please call or text 717-870-6678 or email jgriffiejr@gmail.com

Reservations on a first come first seated bases. All reservations are due by August 31st. Trip limited to the
first 47 applications per restrictions of Leader Dogs for the Blind. Please make us aware of any special needs
for the bus accomodations. Individuals must make their own hotel accomodations. Your bus reservations
will be confirmed to let you know your spot is ensured.


mailto:jgriffiejr@gmail.com

District 14-C LEADER DOGS
FOR THE BLIND

Bus Trip to v BODOORO0
In Rochester Hills, Michigan
Friday October 5" — Sunday October 7th, 2018

Bus Trip Reservation Form

Name:

Club:

Address:

Phone: Email:

Additional Names being registered for the bus on this form:

Bus cost $100.00 x number attending=$ total cost

Make checks payable to District 14C Lions
And mail to:
PDG John Griffie
116 Kohler Mill Road, New Oxford, PA 17350



s vecns HIORNS TAKE THE STAGE 1N

. LAS VEGAS

| LIONS 101st ANNUAL JUNE 29 - JULY 3 Las Vegas, Nevada, USA
;‘@b intermatona INTERNATIONAL 2018 MGM Grand"*

Convention

2 e CONVENTION

Hear Inspirational Speakers Celebrate the 50th Anniversary .&% . .
of LCIF 4@ Lions Clubs International

Get an Incredible Convention Experience. ..

All Under One Roof!
Join the International Parade of Nations meon-org

Enjoy the Biggest Names in Entertainment
Attend Thought-Provoking Seminars

*Lions receive special rates at the MGM Grand, Luxor,
New York New York and Monte Carlo hotels.

Join 20,000 or so Lions from around the world and a number of us from District 14-C in Las Vegas this summer!
For more information or to register click here.

Just remember: Whatever happens in Vegas is all over Facebook and Twitter in five minutes.
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LCI Legal’s Annual Tax Reminder

Club and district officers are also encouraged to share the
following advisory from LCI’s Legal Division:

“Please remember that all Lions Clubs, Districts and
Multiple districts that have annual gross receipts less than
350,000 and do not have to file Form 990 or 990-EZ, must file the
e-Postcard (also known as 990-N). If your Lions club, district or
multiple district has a foundation, which is a separate legal entity,
the appropriate form will need to be filed as well.”

2018 Annval Research Seminar
of the Pennsylvania Lions
Sight Conservation & Eye

Research Foundation

SAVE THE

Date: October 20, 2018

DATE

Penn State Hershey
Medical Center,
University Conference

Continental Breakfast: 8:00 AM
Opening Remarks: 9:00 AM

The Plainfield Lions Club recently honored Shannon McCabe as
their Student of the Month.

Shannon is a senior at Big Spring High School and a member of
the Mu Alpha Theta, the Math National Honor Society. She was a
member of the Big Spring Soccer team and served as a captain
this year. She is also the Pennsylvania Interscholastic Athletic
Association (PIAA) State AA Girls Diving Champion for 2018.

Outside of school, Shannon is a coach for the Big Spring Aquatic
Club, a club that helped her become the diver she is today. She is
a life guard at the Carlisle Community pool and belongs to the
Soaring Eagles Diving Club in York and Hershey. She is finishing
an internship at Chambersburg Summit Health in the Radiology
Department.

Shannon will be attending West Chester University, majoring in
Forensic Toxicology or Biology. She also plans to continue
diving . Her parents are Keith and Brandy McCabe and she has
an older sister Chelsea.

Check Please! EIN Numbers

The State Office reminds district and club treasurers that each
club and district should have its own Employee Identification
Number (EIN) and file a yearly report with the Internal Revenue
Service (IRS). Clubs should not use the EIN assigned to the PA
State Council of Lions Clubs and/or Lions Clubs International. If
you have questions or need more information on this matter,
please contact LCI’s Legal Division at 630.468.6732. Links to
information related to EIN numbers and IRS regulations on the
LCI website (www.lionsclubs.org) include:

* Exempt Organizations Annual Reporting Requirements —
Annual Electronic Notice (Form 990-N) for Small
Organizations: Kttp://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/
pdfs/irs_faq.pdf

* Tax issues and regulations affecting Lions clubs and
leadership: /ttp://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/
tax_reg lions.pdf

* Reinstatement of tax-exempt status: /11p.//
www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/tax-
exempt_reinstatement.pdf

B \EW FREEDOM LIONESS CLUB

NEW FREEDOM, PA. 17349

OJ 22
sz e fesat @ —
! F\\JF h'“\ NDRED — DOLLARS
"WE SERVE TOO"

Vowerioh New beseare Liowess

MEMD

New Freedom Lioness President Mindy Smith presents
a check for Hearing Research to Lion Ray Rosnick,
who has led this initiative in our District 14-C for
many years.

1VDGE Steve and Lion Linda Shipman along with a large group
of Lions greet the club mascot “DownTown” at the York
Revolution game (the Revs won!)
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3RD ANNUAL LIONS CLUB GOLF OUTING
Saturday, June 23, 2018

The WOC Lions nead your Neld a&gain' In 2016 our efforts were successful in helping 2 six year ok
wWih Batten disesse, Last yeor we turned our attention 10 & teacher su™fering with a debilitatng
nerve dsaate, We wore ativ 1o fund the remodel of her bathroom [with & walk i shower) that
wil accommadats 3 wheelthair entry. Our efforts and work combined with your generosity and
suUpport make these things hagpen and we hope yau wil help us 1o fusd our project for 2018,
We foous on persans with costs thal are not cowerad by medical iInsurance; such as deductibies,
COPAYE, MESCATIONS, ¢ye examination and ayowoar purchases. Mease register for the gof
outing and/or SPONSOr the outing S0 was <an make & difference in someane’s life this yaar Mo
contribution is toe small, We aporecate anythag t2at you can do to help ue! ‘

The LIONS need YOUR help!  You can play in our Golf Duting!

You can sponsor a hole. You can help sponsor the Outing.
When: Saturday, June 23, 2018 Where: Eagles Crossing Goif Club
Registration; 7-7:45 a.m. 501 Conodoguinet Avenue
Driving range, putting green Casfisle, PA 17015
717-960-0500
Shotgun start 8:00 a.m.
Scramble Format

Cost: $70 per person/$280 per foursome
includes: green fees, cort, and
range balls
Dinnér anad refreshments served
after play has ended.

Prizes and Games:
+ Longest Drive - Ladies and Mén
« Closast to the Pin (Par 3 holes)
« Mulligans

RafMe Tickets
1%, 27, 3" Place Prizes

WEE R AT

DUE BY JUNE 9, 2018
Checks payable to: WCC Lions Project Fund
Mail to: Pat Lee, 1009 Forbes Road, Carlisle, PA 17013
Telephone: 717-243-9189

Please print:

Captain Phone _Emall —
Player Phone Email

Player Phone__ Emall

Player Phone Email
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LIONS CLUB GOLF OUTING SPONSORSHIP INFORMATION

We are asking our families, friends, neighbors and business associates to sponsor,
donate a gift, or make a monetary donation 10 our upcoming golf cuting, The
tournament will be held on Saturday, june 23, 2018, at EAGLES CROSSING GOLF
CLUB in Cartisle. The tournament will be played rain or shine, unless the course is
deemed unplayable by the Staff at Eagles Crossing.

$1000 Gold Tournament Sponsor: Receives Name on
Tournament Banner, 8 Free Golf Registrations

$ 500 Silver Tournament Sponsor: Receives Name on
Tournament Banner, 4 Free Golf Registrations

$ 250 Bronze Tournament Sponsor: Receives Name on
Tournament Banner, 2 Free Golf Registrations

$ 100 Hole Sponsor: Receives Sign with Name Posted on
the Course

Piease return Sponsorship Form with Payment no later than: June 9, 2018,
Checks payable to: WCC Lions Project Fund
Mail to: Pat Lee, 1009 Forbes Road, Carlisle, PA 17013
For additional information, contact Pat at 717-243-9189

Please check one:
__$1000 __ $500 __s$250 __ s100
LOGO MERE
CONTACT NAME:
ADDRESS:
TELEPHONE: EMAIL:
BUSINESS NAME:

AS YOU WOULD UIKE IT TO APPEAR ON THE SIGN

Any prize giveaways or monetary donations are welcome!
___ Prize giveaway Description and Value:

___Monetary Donation: §
Fiease attach your business card fo ihs forrn.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
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BEACON LODGE
WISH-LIST
2018

ACTIVITIES:
Crafts:
Acrylic paint
Beads: pony, craft
Felt
Finger paints
Glitter
Hot Glue Sticks (small)
Poster board: all sizes
School glue
Styrofoam shapes
Bingo Prizes
Board games for children
Coloring Books large print
Face Paint
Arrows : no broadheads

OFFICE SUPPLIES:

Color Copier Paper
Envelopes: #10, 6x9, 9x12
3 prong Pocket Folders

MAINTENANCE:
Batteries: AA, 9V
Bee/Wasp Killer
Long Neck Lightners
Paint Brushes

Nitrile Gloves

12" Miter Saw Blades

Beacon Lodge Wish List

HOUSEKEEPING:

Clorox

Comet - Liquid

Comet - Powdered

Disinfecting Bathroom Spray Cleaner
Disinfecting Floor Cleaners
Disinfecting Wipes

Hand Soap Refillers

Laundry Detergents

Mr. Clean Magic Erasers

Windex

13-16 gal Trash Bags

33 gal Trash Bags

55-56 gal Trash Bags

Toilet Plungers

Toilet Brushes

Small Square "No Slip" Shower Mats
Vinyl Pillow Covers (standard size)
Vinyl Mattress Covers (twin size)
Long Twin Size Blankets - No Wool
Long Extendible Dusters

Industrial Wet Mop Heads

Vinyl Disposable Gloves - Med. Lrg. XLG
Extendible Car Brush

Bagless Vacuum

KITCHEN:

Plastic Cold Cups: 50z & 9 oz
Hot Wax Cups: 9 oz & 10 oz
Chinet Paper Plates: 9" or larger
Napkins: dinner, picinic

Original Dawn Dish Liquid

Foil Wrap: 18" x 500 ft

Plastic Food Wrap: 18" x 2000 ft
Parchment Paper: rolls or sheets
Food Storage Zip-lock bag: Gallon
Freezer Zip-lock Bags: Gallon

INFIRMARY

Baby Wipes

Cream Sunscreen

Bug Spray

Lanacane Spray

Benadryl Spray

Liquid Benadryl for children
Calamine Lotion
Hydrocortisone Cream
Tylenol: adult & children
Ibuprofen: adult & children
Imodium

Pepto-Bismol

Saline Drops

Cold Relief Medications
Cough Drops

Deodorant

Sanitary Napkins: no depends
Blood Pressure Cuff & Pulse Oximeter
Exam Gloves: all sizes, latex free
Sharps Containers

DONATION INFORMATION:

District Club

Name

Address

Phone

Email

Lion Louanna Bare is willing to deliver any of these items your club collects to Beacon Lodge. Click on her name to send her an email.

@ New Fueedom Lioness Club
BEAT THE HEAT
INDOOR YARD SALE
Sat, Aug 4, 2018
8 AM—2 PM

New Freedom Community Center
150 E. Main St.
Info call (717) 235-2144

50 Vendor Spaces Available
Yard Sale ® Direct Sales ® Crafts
Food & Beverages
Something for Everyone

The Central Pennsyhvania Blood Bank Bus |
will be on site, 8 AM-2 PM.
Please make gving life a part of yours.
One pint saves four lives!

Central
Pennsyivania

Bank

ALL PROCEEDS BENEFIT COMMUNITY PROJECTS

For a full-size version of this Vendor Agreement, please contact

Lioness Diane Donahue

—
N

New Freedom Lioness Club
Beat the Heat Yard Sale Viendor Agreement
August 4, 2018

New Freedom Community Center
150 East Main St. « New Freedom, PA 17349

The New Freedom Lioness Club is 8 non-profit community senvice organization. Please help us
make this yasd salke 8 successiul event by following these nules.

This event will be open to the public from 8.00 AM until 200 PM, Vendors will be allowed in at 8 AM
and all vendors should plan on being packed up and out of the Community Center by 3 PM. The
New Freedom Lioness Club will be selling baked goods, breakfast sandwiches, hot dogs and
beverages. No other food vendors will be permitted

1. The fee for a 10" x 10 space will be $20 00 in advance. Tables wil be avallable for $5 00 each
Spaces are reserved and confirmed when payment is received.

2. Each vendcr is responsible for seting up the tables and chairs in their space. The tables are the
property of the New Freedom Community Center and care should be taken not 1o damage them
Please remain set.up unti 2 PM_ Although the crowds de down, we are advertised untl 200
Let's be mindful of those that may come in

3. Each vendor is responsitie for returning all tables and chairs 10 the storage area in the back of
the Community Center.

4. Each vendor is responsidie for cleansng up their space and removing all ursoki goods from the
area. Please remove the biue tape from the floor

o

The New Freedom Lioness Club is not responsible for any accidents or damages.
The New Freedom Lioness Club thanks you for your cooperation

Number of spaces Number of tables Total amount
Make checks payable to New Freedom Lioness Club.
Send this comp form and enclose a self-ad pe to:

Licness Dianne Donahue o 121 West Frankin St e New Freedom, PA 17349
(T17) 235-2144

Name: Date
Address.
Emait Phone number. _
What ate you seling?(Briefly)
Date Check #
Cash Initiaks

Tha tection completed by Lioness.



mailto:lkbljb@comcast.net
mailto:rubyslippers39@comcast.net

Eye Screening Project Report

The Eye Screening Project has had another banner year. 969
children will have been screened by the end of this fiscal year.
The referral rate on average is about 12 per cent. Several more
Lions Clubs have become part of the project, for which the
committee is grateful, and there are a few more who have
expressed interest in knowing more about the project. The project
is ending its third year. Time does fly, so it is said.

Everything generally speaking has run smoothly, until
recently the first camera purchased had to be returned for
technical service. The internal battery would no longer hold a
charge. The life of the battery is 300 charges. All repairs were
covered by the extended warranty, which was purchased with all
three cameras.

The committee recently accepted the resignation of
Chairperson, PDG Shirley Starner to be effective June 30, 2018.
District Governor Dennis Cope will become the new Chairperson
July 1, 2018.

Donations by Lions, Lionesses or Leo Clubs are greatly
appreciated. Funds can be sent to the District Treasurer, Bob
Jacobs, 857 Lake Road, Spring Grove, PA. 17362. A heartfelt
thank you to all who have contributed over the past three years.
The interest and support is greatly appreciated.

PDG Shirley A. Stowrner

' &
‘ Picnic at Beacon Lodge

Sunday August 26, 2018
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Six members of the Hanover Lions Club assisted the
Friends of Codorus in completing several
environmental friendly tasks on a beautiful April 21 at
Codorus State Park. These tasks included picking up
trash, creating safer paths and walkways, and removal
of tree branches, limbs and leaves from public areas of
the park. Pictured are Lions Dan Lawrence, Todd
Boller, Andy Groft and Matt Wootton. Members not
pictured were Bob Jordan, Ken Zinn and his son

David.
nmi

was recently recognized with the Golden Lion Award
at the recent District 14-C Convention. Hanover Lions
Club President Ken Zinn presented PDG Vance with
his pin. PDG Vance has been a member of the
Hanover Lions since January 1968, and has served the
club in many capacities including president, secretary,
installation and induction officer, project chair, a
mentor and a board member. Among his many
accomplishments, PDG Vance served as governor of
District 14-C with oversight of more than 45 clubs
throughout the three county area of York, Cumberland
and Adams. He is a Melvin Jones Fellowship recipient
and through his ongoing humanitarian efforts he was
recently honored and recognized with the Progressive
Fellowship.


mailto:sas2953@comcast.net
mailto:cuzzslab@verizon.net

Join us in Columbus this September for the USA/Canada Forum. Not only will you have a lot of fun (and
German Village is not to be missed), but you will receive inspiration and training for Lions and for life. We may
charter a bus if enough are interested. Contact Second VDG Steve Shipman to get on the list for more
information. Click here for registration or infomation on the event.

The Hanover Lions donated 36,750 to the New Hope Ministries
program in Hanover for the purchase of a new freezer unit vitally
needed by the program for long-term food storage. Brent Toomey
from New Hope visited the Lions to receive the donation from
President Ken Zinn. She shared her program’s overall mission of
assisting and supporting over 1000 local families each month
through their food pantry component, counseling services, and
educational training and self-sufficiency support programs.

16

The Dallastown Lions Club recently held its first Gift Card Bingo
at the Eureka Fire Company in Stewartstown. It was a
resounding success and a near sellout! The Lions also raffled off
a basket full of goodies and a beautiful home sewn blanket.
Pictured are Lions Joanne and Norman Morris. The club plans
to make this an annual event.


mailto:prsteveshipman@gmail.com
https://lionsforum.org

“2\
The 2018 Susquehanna Lions Scholarship was awarded to Ms.
Caitlyn Rau at the Northeastern Senior High School Awards
Program on May 29th. Caitlyn, the daughter of John and Betsy
Rau, will be attending The Culinary Institute at Le Cordon Bleu,
Bloomsbury, London, UK next year. Caitlyn intends to pursue a
career as a pastry chef. She is shown receiving her scholarship
from Susquehanna Lions Past President Scott Wojtkowiak.

Lions Jodi Heffner, Robert Schmidt, Mike Craley, Rodger Snyder
and Tracy Wenrich (not in photo: Lion Theresa A. Craley)

The Dallastown Lions Club collected trash at their semi-annual
Adopt A Highway Road Clean Up along Hess Farm Drive at Lake
Redman. The lake looks amazing and is now ready for everyone to
enjoy. The Lions ask that while you are enjoying the lake and all
that it has to offer, please remember to pick up your trash before
you leave. In keeping our lakes and roads clean everyone can
enjoy nature.

The Plainfield Lions Club recently honored Samantha Meacock
(left) as their Student of the Month.

Samantha is a senior at Big Spring High School. She is a member
of the National Honor Society, the Math National Honor Society,
the Science National Honor Society (which is a club that she help
to start at Big Spring and where she serves as Vice-President),
Club Care and Student Council. She served as a lawyer on the
Mock Trial team. She plays the trombone in the Concert and Jazz
Bands. She was a member of the Big Spring Field Hockey team
and served as one of the captains during her senior year. She also
teaches field hockey to the younger children in the Pixie Sticks
club.

Outside of school, Samantha plays on the Central Penn Elite
Field Hockey team and has a black belt in Karate. She won the
regionals and advanced to the state finals in the National History
Day contest sponsored by the University of Maryland.

Sammi plans to attend Swarthmore College in the fall and hopes
to major in biochemistry. Her goal is to attend medical school
after college and to become a physician. She also plans to play
field hockey at Swarthmore.

Samantha is the daughter of Bill and Kim Meacock, and has two
younger brothers, Will and Max.
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Reserve These Dates!

International Convention, June 29-July 3
Las Vegas

District Cabinet Meeting
Saturday, August 18
New Oxford Fire Hall

USA/Canada Leadership Forum, Sept. 20-22
Columbus, Ohio

\_ /

Keep Us All Informed

After two years, and with a year as First VDG
about to begin, it is time to turn the keyboard over
to a new editor, Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions. You are still welcome to send 1 VDGE Steve
Shipman items for the Facebook page, but please
send all newsletter items to Lion Pat.

To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email
Newsletter 14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better job
for you by sending her high quality jpeg pictures
separate from any text (not imbedded in a Word or
PDF document), letting her format articles (simple
is best to work from), and not sending printed scans
or printouts on colored paper. If somebody
produced a flyer or other item on a computer, please
send her the computer file and not a printout of it.
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